
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 5, 2018 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Boorse with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

Michael Shiring - Vice-Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

J. Daniel Hill  - Member, Board of Supervisors 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the October 1, 2018 minutes as written.  Supervisor 

Hill seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the October 1st 

meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $146,804.38.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $38,223.07.  

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

Chairman Boorse administered the oath of office to newly hired part-time police officer Robert 

Dowd. 

 

Chairman Boorse read a letter dated October 28, 2018 to Chief Nelling from James Vito, 

President of the Chester County Hero Fund.  Mr. Vito acknowledged that the law office of 

Goldberg, Goldberg, and Janoski had provided a generous contribution to the Chester County 

Hero Fund in recognition of the efforts of Chester County Detective Robert Balchunis and 

Birmingham Township Police Sergeant Christopher Urbany in recognition of the dedicated 

investigation and exemplary law enforcement service provided regarding the accident and 

prosecution in the case of Commonwealth v. Remington Simmons. 

 

HARB REPORT 

ROBERTSON/1362 BRINTON RUN DRIVE/BREEZEWAY ENCLOSURE 

At its meeting on October 17th, HARB recommended that a Certificate of Appropriateness be 

issued to Carla Robertson, 1362 Brinton Run Drive, for the enclosure of the breezeway at her 

home.  The following work will be performed: 

• Installation of new cedar siding on locations inside and outside to closely match the 

existing siding.  The siding will be painted with Benjamin Moore paint; color Revere 

Pewter (HC-172), to match the existing siding.  Existing vinyl corners will be used.  If 

cedar siding is not available, then Hardie Board siding will be used. 

• Installation of two new Simonton (or equivalent) vinyl windows with integral fin and 

channel on the front. 

• Installation of a six foot sliding door on the back to match the existing sliding door on the 

back deck.   

• Removal of the existing plywood soffit and the installation of new southern vinyl beaded 

soffit (white) with trim. 

 



Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as recommended by 

HARB.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PRELIMINARY/FINAL SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR 1360 

OLD WILMINGTON PIKE/ANASTASIADIS 

At its meeting on October 9th the Planning Commission recommended approval of the 

Preliminary/Final Minor Subdivision Plan for 1360 Old Wilmington Pike.  The Plan, dated 

August 21, 2018, last revised September 18, 2018, consisting of eight sheets, and prepared by 

Edward B. Walsh and Associates (EBW), proposes the subdivision of an existing 3.8+/- lot into 

three lots with the existing house to be demolished and the construction of new single family 

homes on all three lots which will utilize a shared driveway. 

 

The Planning Commission recommended approval of the Plan subject to the outstanding issues 

from the Township’s consultants. (Township Engineer, Jim Hatfield’s review letter of October 4, 

2018; and Township Sewer Engineer, Sandi Morgan’s review letter of September 25, 2018).  

The Planning Commission also recommended that to the extent practical, that the applicant 

preserve as many trees as possible on the property, specifically the perimeter trees. 

 

Adam Brower of EBW presented the plans to the Board and reviewed the status of each open 

item in the review letters from the consultants. 

• Each lot will be 1.2 acres net. 

• Piping for the public sewer will go through the embankment. 

• Well testing has not been done on lots 1 and 2. 

• Lots are large enough for their own recreational activities so a waiver is requested from 

Section 103.26.B to not require the dedication of any land for park, recreation, and open 

space use. 

• Seven trees between lots 2 and 3 will be preserved 

• New sewer laterals will be installed for lots 1 and 2.  There is an existing sewer lateral for 

lot 3. 

• A waiver is requested from Section 103.27.A.6.c to not require the widening of Old 

Wilmington Pike from 19 to 24 feet. 

 

Solicitor Camp stated: 

• An escrow will need to be posted for the abandonment of the existing sewer facilities 

and the construction of the laterals for the public sewer. 

• The driveway easement agreement will need to be recorded with the plans. 

• Changes to the Plan by the Chester County Conservation District for the NPDES permit 

will require a review by the Township Engineer. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to adopt Resolution 18-1105 to approve the Preliminary/Final 

Subdivision Plans for 1360 Old Wilmington Pike for Constantine and Eleni Anastasiadis as 

recommended by the Planning Commission with the conditions of approval as prepared by the 

Township Solicitor and to grant the two waivers requested.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion 

which was unanimously approved. 

 

 



INTERMUNICIPAL FIRE PROTECTION ORDINANCE HEARING 

Supervisor Hill moved to adopt Ordinance 18-02 authorizing the Township to enter into an 

intermunicipal fire services agreement with the Borough of West Chester Fire Department to 

provide protection services to certain portions of the Township.  The intermunicipal fire services 

agreement also includes East Bradford Township; Thornbury Township; West Goshen Township 

and Westtown Township.  The annual contribution for fire protection services is $39,777.00/yr. 

for the five year contract, which is a 3.4% increase over the last contract.  Chairman Boorse 

seconded the motion and Ordinance 18-02 was unanimously approved. 

 

AQUA WASTEWATER CONVEYANCE AGREEMENT 

East Bradford Township is in the process of selling its sewage facilities to Aqua Pennsylvania 

Wastewater, Inc.  (Aqua).  Birmingham Township has previously entered into intergovernmental 

agreements dated July 14, 1992 and March 15, 1999 for public sewer for 13 homes on General 

Howe Drive and 6 homes on East Regimental Drive to be serviced through the sewage facilities 

of East Bradford to the Borough of West Chester sewer system for treatment at the Goose Creek 

Wastewater Treatment Plant.  Birmingham Township needs to enter into a wastewater 

conveyance agreement with Aqua in order to continue to convey wastewater from the 19 homes 

in Birmingham Township.  It was anticipated that the agreement would be ready for execution 

tonight but action is deferred until the December 3rd meeting as the agreement was just received 

prior to the meeting without an opportunity for review. 

 

HISTORICAL COMMISSION 

At its September 25th meeting the Historical Commission (HC) finalized recommended changes 

to three documents for the Board’s consideration. 

1. The HC application be changed to require a 14 day vs. the current 7 day requirement for 

an applicant to notify neighbors of a building permit being considered for an historic 

property. 

2. The Guidelines for an Applicant be updated for six minor wordsmithing changes. 

3. The approval of an HC timeline checklist to assure a timely completion of all steps. 

 

HC Chairman Michael Forbes was present on behalf of the HC to request these changes to the 

documents which he said would stabilize the process and make it easier for applicants to 

understand. 

 

Chairman Boorse said that the Board has been reviewing all aspects of the operation of the HC 

and the Class I and Class II structures that have been identified.  The Board anticipates having a 

recommendation by the end of the year for the goals and direction for the HC so they deferred on 

acting on the request from the HC as the Board plans on ordinance changes and all the changes 

can be incorporated at the same time. 

 

2019 PRELIMINARY BUDGET 

The Board met on October 16th to prepare the budget for 2019.  Proposed General Fund 

Revenues are $2,272,505. which includes a carry forward of $887,020.  Proposed General Fund 

Expenditures are $1,637,361.  The millage rate will remain at 1.6 mills.  The sewer rent will 

remain at $153.00/quarter.  Chairman Boorse moved to authorize advertising for public 



inspection of the preliminary budget with final adoption at the December 3rd meeting.  Vice-

Chairman Shiring seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Sharon Duranza, Penns Way, was present to discuss misuse of HOA funds for personal benefit 

by the HOA officers.  Solicitor Camp explained that an HOA is governed by State Statute and 

they are not under the jurisdiction of the Township.  Members of the HOA have legal recourse 

but a private attorney would need to be retained to review the matter.  Ms. Duranza was referred 

to the Chester County Bar Association where she could get guidance on lawyers that specialize 

in HOA law. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 PM. (MTS;JDH) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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